fMINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE DRIFFIELD TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY MARCH 7TH 2017 AT 7.30PM IN THE MEETING ROOM, COMMUNITY CENTRE, MILL STREET, DRIFFIELD.

Present:
Councillors J Fletcher, P Rounding, M Blakeston (Mayor), G Lucas, M Rogers,  T Lee, S Poessl, A Croft, K Wright, K Stack, S Fletcher, R Fraser, H Venter, C Scarlett, J Cooper, T Cooper, the Town Clerk Mrs C. Binnington  

Cllr K Stack informed council that he would be recording the meeting. 

The Mayor read out a statement regarding the recent Standards Board hearing on the actions of Cllr H Venter on social media.

The Chairman gave instruction as to how to leave the building in the event of an emergency. 
35/17

Apologies for Absence:


There were none.
36/17
Declarations of Interest:


Cllr M Rogers declared a prejudicial interest in Confidential Minute Number 63/17 as he purchases summer hanging baskets for his business.


Cllr M Blakeston declared a non-prejudicial interest in Confidential Minute 63/17 number as he also purchases a hanging basket for his home.
37/17

Registration of Gifts and Hospitality:



There were none.

38/17
Questions, Matters of Accuracy and Observations on the Minutes of February 7th 2017:


There were none. 
39/17
Adoption of the Minutes of February 7th 2016:


The minutes were adopted with 14 in favour and 2 abstentions.
40/17
Clerks Update:


There was none.  
41/17
Driffield MIU Campaign:

The clerk reported that she had contacted Sir Greg Knight MP to ask what the next steps would be after the March 21st CCG Board Meeting when it is realistically expected the closure of the MIU will be agreed.  She was still to hear from him.  In addition, a letter had been forwarded by him from the CCG regarding the xray machine at Alfred Bean and that due to provider issues it may be out of action for some time.  The clerk reported that she had heard that both Marie Curie and Macmillan had left Alfred Bean.  Cllr T Cooper confirmed they had already gone and Cllr S Poessl explained it was down to changes implemented by the new provider City Health Care.  The clerk said she would seek clarification.  It was also agreed that a letter of support to the YAS non emergency medical transport team be sent with regard to their campaign against the intention of the CCG to give this area of transport to a private company. 
42/17
Review of Policies:


There ensued some discussion regarding the social media policy, with Cllr J Cooper recommending that the social media policy held by the ERYC Standards Committee be used as a template for Driffield Town Council's  policy.  Cllr J Cooper left the meeting.  

Policies reviewed and agreed with 13 in favour 1 against and 1 abstention:


Social Media Policy


Health & Safety Statement


Health & Safety Policy


Equality Policy


Tidy Team Deployment Policy


Publication Scheme


Recording of Meetings Policy


Civic Policy 
43/17
Review of Internal Audit Procedures and re-appointment of Internal Auditor: 

The procedures and the appointment of Mr Alan Johnson were agreed with all in favour. 
44/17
To agree the scope of audit:


The Appendix 9 of the Financial Regulations outlining the scope of audit was agreed with all in favour. 

45/17
Review of Insurance Provision:


The insurance review was acknowledged and agreed with all in favour.

46/17
Review of risk assessments and health and safety meeting:


Cllr S Poessl recommended that a Hot Works Diary be implemented and that a Legionnaires check be done. The clerk reported that the Personnel Committee had instructed her to seek advice with regard to the existing risk assessments and our arrangements for health and safety.


The review of the risk assessments and the minutes of the health and safety meeting were agreed with all in favour.

47/17
Review of Financial Risk Assessment:


The risk assessment was agreed with all in favour.


The Mayor recommended that some kind of data protection policy be implemented also.

48/17
Review of charges:


It was agreed with all in favour that the Town Guide advertising rates remain static.  

It was agreed also that the room charge for Market Walk remain at £10 per hour.


The overall charges review was agreed with all in favour. 

49/17
Request of the use of the crest by CCMC:


This was agreed with all in favour.

50/17
Update on the Canal Steering Group:


The Mayor gave an up date on the progress of the group and reminded everyone about the stakeholder meeting on April 10th.  Cllr P Rounding also updated councillors on the plans for the Gala in July to celebrate the 250th anniversary.

51/17
Tour de Yorkshire Update:


The clerk reported that the bunting had been purchased, over 40 bikes had been painted in the blue and yellow colours, a large Driffield sign was being made as well as a welcome banner.  Businesses and residents on the route were to be written to and an appeal had been made for buskers on the morning of the event.

52/17
Request for funding from the Driffield Bowls Festival:


It was agreed that £200 be donated from the Small Grant Fund with all in favour.

53/17
Highways:

No Waiting at Mill Street:  Councillors were extremely disappointed that ERYC had said that they were not willing to have double yellow lines at Mill Street and the clerk was asked to inform ERYC that they viewed the street not as a urban residential street but rather an urban commercial street.

Road surface at Bridlington Road roundabout on Nafferton road:  in need of attention. 
New dropped kerbs:  Cllr C Scarlett reported that the newly installed drop kerbs at Scarborough Road were too steep and the one at Bridge Street had no tactile paving – she has contacted ERYC to inform them that they were not fit for purpose. 

54/17

Responsible Financial Officers Report:



The enclosed report was agreed with all in favour.
55/17

Adoption of Minutes:

Planning – all in favour (please note Cllr J Cooper’s apologies were not put on the minutes) 
56/17

Correspondence:



ERNLLCA Newsletter


Mr P Brusby – Driffield Police Station



Driffield Youth Action



All were noted. 

57/17

Temporary closure of meeting for Post Council Public Review:

Mr P Brusby said that Driffield Police station should be retained in the current premises as all the necessary infrastructure was in place, he also commented that in his experience working for the police it was not appropriate for the Town Council staff to take on reception duties.  The police station will be placed on the next agenda.
58/17

Meeting re-opens.



There was none.
59/17

Delegates Reports:



There were none.
60/17

Date of Next Meeting:



Tuesday April 4th 2017


Cllr T Cooper left the meeting. 

61/17
In view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted, namely the consideration of staff pay scales and summer hanging basket prices it was agreed with all in favour to exclude the press and public.
62/17
Adoption of the Personnel Minutes – Minute number 03/17 – Tidy Team Payscale Increase:


It was agreed with all in favour to rise the Tidy Team payscale from Scale Point 17 to Scale Point 21 from April 1st.


The minutes were adopted with all in favour.


Cllr M Rogers left the meeting.


The Deputy Mayor took the chair. 

63/17
Summer hanging baskets:


After considerable discussion and fallen motions it was agreed with 10 in favour and 1 against that the price rise by £3 across the board – therefore £43 per basket/£40 for 2/£38 for 3 or more.


Standing orders had been suspended with all in favour during this debate.


The Mayor resumed the chair and Cllr M Rogers returned to the meeting. 



The meeting closed at 9.15pm.

Signed:  ……………………………………………….  
Date:  ……………………………………
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9

